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LONDON TRIP 2017 

Year 7s went on the annual trip to London last weekend. Fifty six students travelled down by coach with staff from George 
Pindar School on Friday after school. They sang, watched films and had such a good time on the journey that the coach 
got nicknamed óThe Party Bus.ô They arrived quite late and went straight to bed in The Ibis Styles Heathrow Hotel.  
 
It was a bright and early start for the group on Saturday morning and they had a big continental breakfast to set them up for 
a busy day. Their first stop was the Natural History Museum where they saw, amongst many other things, dinosaur bones 
and moving models. They had a quick picnic outside before heading into the Science Museum next door. There were so 
many scientific and technological exhibitions to explore and interact with. Next the group were taken on a comprehensive 
sightseeing tour, taking in all the famous landmarks in London from Buckingham Palace to Big Ben. They then headed off 
to Bella Italia in Leicester Square for tea and had pizza and pasta before walking through China Town to the Prince Edward 
Theatre to see óAladdin.ô The students loved it and all agreed that the genie was hilarious. Trip organiser, Mrs Hamilton 
said, ñIt was amazing and really funny. Even the genie was ódabbing.ô Some of the students were sitting on the edge of 
their seats and clapping above their heads.ò After such a fun-packed day, it was straight back to the hotel for bed. 
 
On Sunday, the group went off to the Warner Bros Studios to see óThe Making of Harry Potterô exhibition. Rhys Hoosen got 
to open the doors leading into The Grand Hall because it was his birthday. They saw sets from the film series as well as 
costumes and masks. A spooky trip took them into The Forbidden Forest and they also got the opportunity to make broom-
sticks magically rise into their hands and practice with wands.  
 
After a picnic lunch outside, it was back onto óThe Party Busô to travel home after a fantastic, action-packed weekend. 


